[image: image1.png]


TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR MARCH 21, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander

Guests: Mr. Chris Knuth, Geo-Services, Ms. Cindy Vincent Town Resident.
4:33 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander. The meeting was not posted in time so this will be a meeting where no voting will take place.
4:34 p.m. Mr. Chris Knuth discuss 24 Lake Drive East. property has been bank owned for many years, it had an approved septic plan from 2012, but the septic system was never installed.  A survey of the boundries needs to be done,   Mr. Knuth goal was to prevent installation of the trenches near the roadway.  The home is on a very small lot, listed as a residential ranch with 2 bedrooms with a deed restriction.  Mr. Knuth discussed various septic installation options with the Board; such as a chamber with a grinder or a Presby system.  Mr. Knuth will walk the lot with the owners and design a new plan.
Agent Update:
      1. Ms. McConville gave Dr. Popik & Mr. Simoncini an annual ethics receipt that she received from the Clerk’s office. There was no summary attached with this, the Board held off as they could not sign. Dr. Popik will send  Ms. Lucander a copy of certificate that he completed the ethics test in 2017.
      2.  Ms. McConville discussed the Meadows at West Hill Condominiums, concerns of not having installed the audible alarm as was requested. Ms. McConville was asked to write them an order to install the Audible alarm 

 Ms. Karen Murphy asked how long we will need Mr. Gendrons’ services? Mr. Gendron, consultant, was hired by the town for his services for Northrop Grumman 180 State Road East. The Board would like to keep him on until at least the end of this fiscal year.
Boards Update:

1. Bakers Grove camps by Wyman’s pond were discussed. Ms. McConville told the Board that 1 system failed from all that were on the list for the 2017 inspections, she will see what the outcome of the failure was. 

2.   Designing a “Tracking list” of all title v failures was discussed.
Old Business:

1. Dr. Popik discussed that Attorney Blake will be filing an Injunction with the Court this week for 5 South Shore Road. 
2.  Mr. Simoncini attended a meeting to discuss the Board of Health concerns of the Solar Farm at 180 State Road East. Mr. Torrans also attended this meeting. Mr. Simoncini sent Ms. Lucander an email with his concerns, she handed out the concerns regarding the proposed Solar Farm. Board reviewed his concerns and will discuss further at the next meeting.
Discuss Airbnb fees. Ms. McConville gave the Board the Bed and Breakfast/Lodging Home Rental Services Application. Board suggested to add some questions to the application such as emergency contact person and phone number; maximum number of guests allowed per the septic system; and  Septic system pumping records required yearly. The fee will be same as the Hotel Permit of $50.00 base charge and $10.00 per bedroom. Ms. McConville will work on the permit application.
Ms. McConville discussed the Assistant Health Agents applicants. Ms. Belliveau will look into posting the job with MAHB & MEHA also.
Ms. McConville will bring anything in question that she is not sure of to the meetings or email to the Board any concerns.
6:04 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:04 p.m. Meeting adjourned
            Dr. Michael Popik                                                                                               H. Christopher Redkey 
___________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 5/2/2018                          Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments: 

Bed & Breakfast/Lodging Home Rental Services Application for Permit

